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“For by grace are ye saved through faith; and that not of yourselves: it is the gift of God.”  (Ephesians 2:8) 
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“But now in Christ Jesus ye who sometimes were far off are made nigh by the blood of Christ. 
For he is our peace…”  (Ephesians 2:13, 14a). 

Dear Praying Friends: 

We occasionally have very sick people come to the clinic. In May, Mme. L.’s family brought her in urgently 
with the information that she had been seriously ill for a week. I had treated her for hypertension in the past, but 
that was not an issue this time. It became clear that she had a major infection, and that her kidneys and heart 
were in trouble. She was much more aware of her pain than the people around her. I did what I could, but 
cautioned the family that the outlook was not good. Her husband of 65 years took her home, and she died a few 
hours later. It was good to know that this couple belonged to a local gospel-preaching church, and she had 
already prepared for this time. 

A few weeks later, an elderly man came urgently on a Saturday with congestive heart failure after being treated 
elsewhere earlier in the week. I was concerned about what had been done, and also that he did not look good. 
When I asked if he was saved, he replied, “Not yet.”  I pointed out that God had given him many opportunities, 
and that there might not be many more. I asked him if he would like to accept Christ as his Savior, but he said he 
wanted to wait. Four hours later, he was gone. I can only hope he found peace in Christ before he died. 

The clinic continues to provide opportunities for personal witness in addition to the preaching services and the 
portions of scripture we distribute. There are also times when a word of encouragement or biblical counsel is 
appropriate. I am grateful for the outreach we have in northern Haiti. 

Praise     We received good rains on several evenings in June, after nearly six months of very dry weather. 
    God has provided in unusual ways for the projects at the new location. 
    I did not have reliable Internet connection for a month. It has been a great help to have a new   
    wireless system that works and is better than the old one. 
Projects  The order of the projects has changed a couple of times in the past six months. My co-workers, the 

men doing the work, and even the neighbors have encouraged the completion of the wall around the 
property. My neighbors are happy that the cactus border that harbored rats and bugs has been replaced 
with a solid wall. The watchmen and my co-workers are now comfortable with continuing work on 
the property. We have constantly sought God’s direction during this time. 

Prayer    Esperanza Gomez and Bethany Flaaten will arrive at the end of June and stay for six weeks. Please 
pray that they will grow spiritually and professionally during their stay. 

 I need wisdom and direction for my fall schedule. 

I am looking forward to the day when all of us who have been brought close to God through the blood of Christ 
will finally be together in His presence forever. We will see those who had a part in our salvation, and have the 
pleasure of meeting those who came to faith because of our witness, prayers and support of missionary efforts. It 
will surely be a surprise and joy for me to see some who said, “Not yet,” but then found peace in Christ, even in 
their last moments as they remembered the promises of God and finally came close to Him. 

In our Lord’s service, 

 

Anne Livingston, MD 


